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As most of you will know, alongside our 
field conservation and research efforts, 
we run a large-scale and multifaceted 
education and outreach program. The 
last six months of 2015 were incredibly 
busy for our education and outreach 
program, and thus, we have aptly 
named our end of year newsletter for 
2015 �Z���}�v�•���Œ�À���š�]�}�v���š�Z�Œ�}�µ�P�Z�������µ�����š�]�}�v�[�X 
 

So, why not take a break from all the 
January catch up, sit back, relax and 
enjoy reading about what you helped us 
to achieve last year!    

Conservation through Education 

Helping Children Learn to Read, to Read to Learn 

 As a follow up to the donation received from SAVE African Rhino Foundation of in support of our Happy 
Readers Literacy Program, we held a training workshop for the teachers from the schools due to receive 
the books in August last year. This is a fundamental step in ensuring the books are used properly and the 
program is implemented effectively. Improving the literacy rates of the youth in the schools we support is a 
key priority for us, and the results of the Happy Readers scheme are unparalleled!  

Children that can read, can read to learn, and can begin to teach themselves 
more about the world around them, stand a better chance of finishing school, 
receiving tertiary education and gaining employment.   

���o�}���l�Á�]�•���� �(�Œ�}�u�� �š�}�‰�� �Œ�]�P�Z�š�W�� ���}�v�}�Œ�� �K�[�����]�Œ�v���� ���Æ�‰�o���]�v�]�v�P�� �š�Z���� �‰�Œ�}�P�Œ���u�V�� �š�������Z���Œ�•�� �‰�o���Ç�]�v�P��
one of the games developed to help the children learn and have fun with the books; 
how to use the flashcards and alphabet letters provided; teachers having a look at the 
books they are due to receive; Victor Chibaya addresses the teachers  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Significant Step Forward for Our Literacy Program! 
 

In conjunction with the Happy Readers Literacy Program, we have started to establish libraries in the schools 
we support. This is as a result of the tireless efforts and very generous book donations from the Zambezi 
Schoolbook Project (https://www.facebook.com/zambezischoolbookproject). So far we have established 
libraries in twelve primary schools and two secondary schools, and it is our hope to establish libraries in all 
123 of our schools! 
In October 2015 we received an entire 40 foot container of library books (30 000 books in total), which will 
allow us to establish libraries in a further 30 schools in early 2016. 
 

We would like to thank Frankfurt Zoological Society for their collaboration with us on this project, and for 
storing the 30 000 books in their workshop storeroom at Chipinda Pools, Gonarezhou National Park, over the 
holidays so that the books will be dry and safe until we can distribute them to the schools later this year. 
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Running to Raise Funds and Awareness �±�º�½���$�±�½�´�®�¬�Vs Wild Dogs 
 

We are very proud to once again be one of the few official charities of the Old Mutual Two Oceans 
Marathon (http://www.twooceansmarathon.org.za/information/run-charity). Come the 26 March 2016, we will 
have 50 runners pounding 21.1km of tar for us and African wild dogs.  If you would like to support the 
event in any way or sponsor our team, please email jess@africanwildlifeconservationfund.org. 
 

This is a wonderful opportunity to raise some much needed funds for African wild dog conservation and 
the conservation efforts of the African Wildlife Conservation Fund. 
 

Projects Director, Rosemary Groom, and 
Assistant Project Manager, Jess Watermeyer, will 
both be running.  

Please consider sponsoring them, and help raise 
funds and awareness for the work of the African 
Wildlife Conservation Fund an�������(�Œ�]�����[�•��
endangered wild dogs! 

https://www.facebook.com/zambezischoolbookproject
http://www.twooceansmarathon.org.za/information/run-charity
mailto:jess@africanwildlifeconservationfund.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Conserving Wild Dogs in the Zimbabwean Lowveld 
 

We are so pleased to report strong and stable wild dog numbers in both Gonarezhou National Park 
(GNP/the Park) and Savé Valley Conservancy (SVC). In SVC we recorded 90 wild dogs in 2013, 81 in 2014 
and in 2015 we recorded 119 adult wild dogs. In GNP the population has remained stable at c. 80-100 
adults. �t�]�š�Z���Z�µ�������v�U���}�µ�Œ���Z���������•���}�µ�š�[�•�U���]�v���Œ�����•�������‰�Œ���•���v�������]�v���'�E�W���Á�������Œ���������P�]�v�v�]�vg to develop an even 
greater understanding of the carnivore populations in the Park and, by working with rangers and scouts 
on the ground in both protected areas, we are contributing to conservation and research capacity 
building. This bodes well for the longevity of conservation efforts in the Zimbabwean Lowveld.  
  

We are undoubtedly contributing to the conservation of African wild dogs, and through our efforts and 
time spent in both GNP and SVC will improve the conservation status of the species, increase benefits 
from the species to communities, and significantly strengthen our impact on the ground. 
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Competing for Conservation! 
 

In November 2015 we held our first ever cluster competitions between 
the schools; incentive-based opportunities to engage with the children, 
schools and greater community where the children battled it out to show 
who has the most extensive knowledge of African wild dogs and predator 
conservation.  
The competition involved wild dog model making, poems and posters 
about carnivores and a quiz. At the end of the day the three top schools 
walked off with an African Wildlife Conservation Fund branded soccer kit 
(first prize), a branded netball kit (second prize) and 500 exercise books 
(third prize). Our first two cluster competitions were held between six 
schools in our Kondo cluster and six schools in our Checheche cluster. 
 
We hope to have at least another two of these competitions this year, and 
we hope over time the schools and children will come to learn of the 
many benefits associated with conservation and as a result of their help 
in conserving a wildlife resource! 

Rabies Vaccination Campaign in Bikita District 

As a follow up to our efforts earlier in 2015, we organised another rabies 
vaccination campaign in Bikita District. Again, this was in response to child deaths 
and numerous reported cases of rabid domestic dogs in the area. We collaborated 
with Veterinarians for Animal Welfare Zimbabwe (VAWZ), and vaccinated 969 
domestic dogs out of an estimated 1 408 for the area.  
 

This is a fantastic start and we can only hope that as people come to understand 
the benefit of these campaigns, not only for wildlife, but for their health and that 
of their domestic dogs too, we will have even greater support for the campaigns 
���v�����������]�P�P���Œ���Z�š�µ�Œ�v�}�µ�š�[���}�(�����}�u���•�š�]�������}�P�•�X We are hoping to continue with a follow 
up campaign in Bikita District this year.    
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Please do not hesitate to contact us 
(rosemary@africanwildlifeconservationfund.org/jess@africanwildlifeconservationfund.org) if you would like to 
support any aspect of our work! Details of our Zimbabwean, South African, USA or UK accounts are available on 

request, or make use of our safe and secure PayPal link (www.africanwildlifeconservationfund.org/donate/) 

Monthly guaranteed funds are incredibly beneficial to our operations and research. Why not consider setting up a 
standing order for a small donation every month?  

���•�����o�Á���Ç�•�U�����}�v�[�š���(�}�Œ�P���š���š�}���À�]�•�]�š���}�µ�Œ��website, join us on Facebook, follow us on Twitter, and subscribe to our 
blog to receive more regular updates on our work! 

 

Thank You for Believing in Us 
 

We held our second annual leadership and conservation field course for our 18 
secondary school scholarship students in December 2015. As usual, the children 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves and, under the watchful and experienced eye of our 
course coordinator Dolf Sasseen, learnt a lot! From team building exercises, bush 
walks, life skills lessons and initiative tests, to fun-filled game drives, the five day 
course was an enjoyable and rewarding experience for all involved. It was fantastic 
to see the children again and see how much they had grown and developed in a 
year. We would like to thank all the private sponsors of our students for helping us 
make a profound difference in their lives, and the Frederick S. Upton Foundation for 
�•�‰�}�v�•�}�Œ�]�v�P���š�Z�]�•���Ç�����Œ�[�•�����}�µ�Œ�•���X 
 

We could use your help 
 

A donation of... 
�ƒ US$75 would pay for rabies vaccines and de-worming for 50 domestic dogs  
�ƒ US$140 will provide enough petrol to keep one of our scouts active in the field for a month 
�ƒ US$250 would allow us to immobilise, treat and SAVE 10 African wild dogs from wire snares 
�ƒ US$350 would �‰���Ç���(�}�Œ���}�v�����•���}�µ�š�[�•���•���o���Œ�Ç���(�}�Œ�������u�}�v�š�Z 
�ƒ US$1 500 will fund one of our cluster competitions amongst the rural schools 
�ƒ US$2 000 would allow us to provide literacy books to two of the 123 rural schools we support 

Thank You... We are very grateful to the Research Council of Zimbabwe for permission to conduct this research 
and to the Parks and Wildlife Management Authority for their support of the project, and their permission to conduct 
the research in the Gonarezhou National Park. We thank the managers of the Savé Valley Conservancy for access to 
their properties to monitor the wild dogs, and the Ministry of Education for their support of our education work. 
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